On November 20, 2006, the following information was requested by Board Member Sandra Richmond regarding Board Item P2 Agreement between Palm Tran and the School Board of Palm Beach County.

Question:       Once again, do their bus drivers have to be fingerprinted by us?

Answer:           Palm Tran provides only fixed route transportation services open to the general public.  Their buses are not permitted to deviate from the fixed routes to accommodate student transportation.  Consequently, their buses do not enter school grounds and their drivers have no direct student contact.  Their bus drivers do not require fingerprinting by the District.



   Palm Tran has a criminal history check performed for all applicants.  If the applicant has been convicted of a felony or first degree misdemeanor directly related to the position for which employment is sought or which could prevent the applicant from performing the essential function of his or her position, then the applicant may be denied employment.  A criminal history check is performed using the applicant's social security number, name, and date of birth.  Jim Kelly, Chief of Police, has reviewed the Palm Tran criminal background procedure.
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